
             
         April 13, 2021   
         Twp Mun Bldg 
         Lower Mill City Road 
 The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, PA., met at 7:00 P.M. at the 
Overfield Township Municipal Building for their fourth regular meeting for the fiscal year 2021.  
 Those present were: Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor-John Manglaviti; Roadmaster-John 

Walsh; Sec./Treas.-Susan Smith; Zoning Officer-Chad Patton; Tunkhannock Police Chief-Ed Morristell and 

1 signed in resident. 

 The first item of business was the opening of bids. The bids for paving were opened as 
advertised. The bids read as follows: 

-H & K Group- $132,062.73 
-New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co- $178,239.00 

After some discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Walsh and seconded by Mr. Manglaviti to accept the 
bid from H & K Group for $132,062.73. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 In order to save time so that Chief Morristell could return to duty, New Business was brought up 
before township reports. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti to have Attorney Litwin represent the 
township in making an agreement with Tunkhannock Township regarding police protection. This motion 
was seconded by Mr. Walsh and the motion carried. A motion was made by Mr. Ames and seconded by 
Mr. Manglaviti to have Paul Litwin follow through with the preparation of the Police Agreement and the 
Ordinance. All in favor. Motion carried.  Mr. Ames made a motion to appoint Mr. Manglaviti as Police 
Commissioner. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 The minutes of the last meeting were not read but copies were e-mailed to the Supervisors.  A 
motion was made by Mr. Ames and seconded by Mr. Walsh to approve the minutes of the March 9th 
meeting. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 The Treasurer’s report was read: 
General Fund Checking    $118,103.89 
General Fund Savings    $172,176.07 
State Checking     $12,585.58 
General Equipment     $23,336.63 
Payroll Fund     $23,731.39 
Impact Fees     $96,102.19 
Park Fund     $5,586.75 
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS   $451,622.50  
 A motion was made by Mr. Walsh and seconded by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer’s report. 
All in favor. Motion carried.  
 The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Manglaviti and 
seconded by Mr. Walsh that the bills be paid. All in favor and the motion passed.  

Solicitor’s Report- none 
Planning Commission Report 

 Chad Patton read the minutes from the Planning Commission meeting held in March. Mr. 
Manglaviti made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Walsh to accept the minutes. All in favor. Motion 
carried.  

Zoning Report 
  Chad Patton gave the zoning report for March. There were 3 permits issued in March. 
Mr. Ames made a motion to accept the zoning report that was seconded by Mr. Walsh and the motion 
passed.  



Road Report 
 Mr. Walsh read a summary of the road work done in March which included grading and calcium 
on Fox road; ditches cleaned on Fox Road, Purdy and Freeman Road; potholes filled with cold patch on 
Point Road, Church Road and Orchard Drive; scrap taken to recycling center; shop clean up; maintenance 
on tractor; removing beaver dam on Erhardt Road; and placing signs. A motion was made by Mr. 
Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Ames to accept the road report. All in favor. Motion carried. 

Correspondence 
-DEP-Butts- Permit applied for dock. Permit 102 and 105. Chad Patton has been in contact with Neil 
from DEP regarding the permit. The permit has not been granted or rejected yet. 

Unfinished Business 
-Summer hire- Mr. Ames made a motion to hire Luke Carpenter as a summer roadworker at $14/hour. 
Mr. Walsh seconded the motion and the motion passed. Luke will start as soon as school lets out for the 
year.  
 -Chad Patton stated that the Galdieri Zoning Hearing was scheduled for May 17th at 6 PM at the 
township building. Chad also stated that there was a variance being heard by the Zoning Hearing Board 
on May 20th at 6 PM also at the township building for Burgess. 
-Chad stated that he had visited the half-way house on Mislevy Road and asked the Supervisors how far 
they wanted him to go in resolving this matter. Chad was advised to call Attorney Litwin. 

Audience Participation 
-Dave Kennedy wanted to tell the Supervisors that they were doing a great job working together. 
 With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Walsh made a motion to adjourn. Mr. 
Manglaviti seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Susan Smith, Sec./Treas.  


